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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board
meeting held on 16/03/2022.

The Board treated this case under section 48 of the Planning and Development Act,
2000, as amended. The Board also decided that the planning authority be directed,

as follows:

Attach condition numbers 4 .5 and 6

Reasons and Considerations, as per Inspector's recommendation as follows.

Having regard to the nature of the development proposed to be retained and the
proposed development, to the Dun Laoghaire Rathdown County Council
Develepment Contribution Scheme 2016-2020, and to section 10 of the Scheme
which provides for Exemptions and Reductions, it is considered that the terms of the
Scheme have been properly applied and it is, therefore, appropriate to attach

conditions numbers 4, 5 and 6.

Board Member: W M / Date: 23/08/2022
eds

Michelle Fagan [V]/
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